
Public Notice
Public Notice:

	 As part of the federal require-
ment pursuant to Rail Safety Im-
provement Act (RSIA) of 2008 and 
Section 106 of the National Historic 
Preservation Act (NHPA), CP wish-
es to inform the general public of 
our intentions to install one (1) 160-
foot railroad communication tower 
within the CP SHELTON Subdivi-
sion in Hancock County, Iowa. The 
tower will be installed in disturbed 
land along the railroad right-of-
way in the following location. Tow-
er SHEL13800.BS will be located 
approximately 360-feet east of the 
Allen Avenue railroad crossing, 
Garner, Iowa 50438. If members of 
the public would like to submit com-
ments regarding the potential for 
the pole to cause adverse effects 
to historic properties they may do 
so by contacting CP’s Community 
Connect Line (Tel: 1-800-766-7912; 
community_connect@cpr.ca). 
Comments must be received with-
in 30 days of the publication of this 
Notice.
	 Any other questions or comments 
regarding CP implementation of 
Positive Train Control or ongoing 
operations can be directed to:
	 Media
	 Breanne Feigel
	 Tel: (403) 319-3932
	 Media Line: 1-855-242-3674
	 E-Mail: breanne_feigel@cpr.ca
	 General Public
	 Community Connect Line
	 Tel: 1-800-766-7912
	 E-Mail: community_connect@
cpr.ca
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